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No. 1651 
 

Asked on Thursday 29 October 2009 
 
 
 

MS BATES ASKED THE MINISTER FOR MAIN ROADS (MR WALLACE)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the State controlled Worongary Road— 
 
(1) Has there been a count of vehicles travelling on Worongary Road since 1 January 2000? 
 
(2) When did these counts occur and what was the breakdown of vehicles recorded for each 
year? 
 
(3) When will the next vehicle count occur on Worongary Road? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Mudgeeraba for the question. 
 
1. The state-controlled Advancetown-Mudgeeraba Road starts at the intersection of 

Nerang-Murwillumbah Road and ends on the northern side of the roundabout near 
Regency Place and consists of four locally named sections.  The commonly named 
Worongary Road section starts at the intersection of Hinze Dam Road and ends at the 
intersection of Mudgeeraba Road.  The Department of Transport and Main Roads began 
traffic counting on Worongary Road between The Panorama and Vince Hinde Drive 
(approximately half way along the Worongary Road section) in 2003. 

 
2. The annual average daily traffic counts from the Hinze Dam Road intersection to 

Mudgeeraba intersection are as follows: 
 

2003 4,724  
2004 4,813  
2005 4,228  
2006 4,527  
2007 4,182  
2008 4,421  
2009 4,818  
 
(Heavy vehicles are identified as trucks, buses and articulated vehicles) 

 
3. The next traffic count for this location will be scheduled towards the end of 2010. 

 
 
 
 
 


